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Church:             
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Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 
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The Rectory 
Station Road 

Feniton, EX14 3DF 

ST MARY’S PARISH CHURCH 
PAYHEMBURY 

Dear Friends, 
 

How are your Lenten promises going, did 
you give something up or take on some-
thing? We’re past the halfway point, a time 
to reflect on how it’s been. Did you lapse, 
forget, moan about it or are you still going? 
 I am often amazed at the num-
ber of people who wouldn’t say 
they were religious in any way 
or even have a faith but they 
still like to give something up 
for Lent, in a way I can’t get my 
head around that. Is it just tra-
dition or a good excuse to try a diet etc?  
 

For those of us who observe Lent in a reli-
gious way we may not necessarily give 
something up but may take on something.  
Perhaps we will try to be more helpful or 
give more to charity or spend more time in 
prayer or reading the Bible. Doing any of 
those things is still giving something up as it 
takes time and that takes time away from 
other things. 
 

Lent is supposed to be a time for self reflec-

tion though, a time to look at ourselves and 
perhaps to look more closely at some of the 
things we do wrong, where we make mis-
takes in our relationships and so on. 
 

I think it’s quite a good idea every now and 
then to look into ourselves, we can be so 

busy doing lots of things that 
we forget to  look inward. 
When we do we might of 
course not be too happy with 
what we see, but in a way 
that’s the point. We need to 
look into ourselves occasion-

ally to look at our little foibles and perhaps 
reflect on how we could change them if they 
need changing. If we don’t give ourselves 
time for self examination we can carry on 
behaving in a way which might offend oth-
ers unknowingly. In a way it’s a bit like do-
ing some personal spring cleaning. I don’t 
know about you but I know I need it some-
times, so give yourself time as spring is 
here to do some personal spring cleaning 
and you may well find it refreshing.  

Blessings, Rev Cate 

Contact details for  churchwardens in Escot or Feniton: 
Feniton - David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot - Judy Davis (812739) or Keith & Eve Townson (812604) 
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PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY  
CHURCH SERVICES IN APRIL 2014 

Thursdays 3rd 10th; 7.15 Feniton church lent study 
Fridays 4th 11th; 9.15 - 10.45 Cherrybrook Payhembury lent study  

 

Sunday 6th April passion Sunday 

 
 

Sunday 13th April Palm Sunday  

 
 

Monday 14th 7.15 Payhembury holy week prayers 
Tuesday 15th 7.15 Escot holy week prayers 

Wednesday 16th 7.15 Feniton holy week prayers 
Maundy Thursday 17th 7.15 Payhembury foot washing 

Good Friday 18th  Payhembury 10am children’s activity 12 noon reflection 
Feniton 2pm walk of witness & tea, 3.15 reflection  Escot 5pm reflection 

Saturday 19th Feniton 3.30pm children’s Easter tea party 
 

Sunday 20th April Easter day  

 
 

Sunday 27th April 2nd Sunday of Easter 

 
 

Sunday 4th May St Philip & St James, Easter 3 

Time Service Church 

10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime 
Parish Communion 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (JP) 

6.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am BCP Holy Communion Escot (CE) 

10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (JP) 

10.30 am Cafe Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am 
12.30 pm 

Parish Communion 
Baptism 

Escot (CE) 
Escot (CE) 

11.00 am All ages Communion Payhembury (CE) 

5.50 am 
11.00 am 

Sunrise service 
Parish Communion 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (GG) 

Time Service Church 

11.00 am Joint service Payhembury (CE) 

The service on 13th April, which is normally an evening worship at 6:30pm in Payhembury church, is 
now going to be at Ottery St Mary for a Palm Sunday service at 6:30pm.  It would be lovely if as many 

people as possible could attend, several from the village will be singing in the choir. 
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COFFEE MORNING  
 

Very many thanks to Dr, Angus and Caroline Forbes for hosting the 
coffee morning in February.  It was a real treat to get out on a dry 
morning for a change and so lovely to see the drift of beautiful snow-
drops in their garden, which added to the warm welcome awaiting us. 

Our next Coffee Morning will be on Wednesday 23rd April at the usual time of 11a.m. this 
time at a new venue for us by kind invitation of Jacquie Tippett at Glebe, where as usual we 
can expect a really warm welcome. 
 
For information about the Coffee Mornings, or if anyone would like a lift, please contact me 
on 841828.   All contributions from the coffee mornings got to Church funds. 

Marjorie Wright 

Parish Paper Finances 
 

The committee held its annual meeting in March where it was revealed that our bank 

balance is actually fairly healthy at the moment. However, this is mainly due to the en-

velopes put in the magazines which raised £352 and a generous donation of £150 from 

the shop, so we are well aware that we need to keep an eye on the ball. 
 

Some people feel there are rather a lot of adverts in the paper, but without them we 

would not be able to give every household in the parish a FREE parish paper every 

month of the year. This year the income from advertising was £1,407 and there is no 

other way of raising this sort of money. Once again generous donations from everyone 

totaled £430 with £50 coming from the box in the shop.  
 

It was decided at the meeting to put envelopes in the June issue of the parish paper 

again this year; we were in dire straits a couple of years ago and are keen to keep the 

finances on an even keel and avoid any further emergencies. 
 

Once again, many thanks to all and keep it coming! 

Parish Paper Committee  

LOST 
Tractor licence and holder from tractor JOD325E. 

If found please contact Brian Salter on 841561 
Thank you 

Churchyard Clean up… 

...will be on Saturday 26th April from 10am—12pm.  All volun-
teers very welcome.  Please bring strimmers if you have one, 

otherwise just yourself! 
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Sue! 
After 8 years Sue Derbyshire has decided it’s time to put her computer into sleep mode and 
hand over the job of Parish Paper editor to someone else. During this time she has master-
minded changes in the paper with new contributors and new formats and has been involved 
in setting up and running the village website. She has given her time and energy to make 
sure we are all informed about what is going on in the village every month and despite bat-
tling against computers  that won’t do what they’re supposed to, contributions in illegible 
hand-writing and a million other nightmares she always seems to remain cheerful. So thank 
you from us all Sue. 
 
Thank you too to Kirsty Cann who has been Sue’s able deputy over the last year or so. She 
has brought some fresh ideas to the paper and helped to include more news from the 
school and the lovely pictures from the children. 
 
The good news is that we have a crack team of 3 new editors poised to take over from Sue 
and Kirsty. They are Claire McMurtrie, Marion Edwards and Kate Duggan and we are de-
lighted to have them on board. They can be contacted as usual at payhemburypa-
per@yahoo.co.uk or for the more traditional by the box on the church gate. 
 
I’m sure the Parish paper will evolve under the new editorial team so expect some changes 
and we will welcome your feedback. 

  
   Mary Whiting    Parish paper committee  

William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton, are delighted to  
sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

All Change at Payhembury Parish Paper 
 
It will be particularly important in the future that people 
either put their entries in the box on the church gates or 
email them to 

payhemburypaper@yahoo.co.uk 
because any items sent to individuals might not make 
the paper if they aren't the editor for that particular 
month.     Sue Derbyshire 
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Recollection : 15 March - 19 April 

Focusing on contemporary artists whose work deals with memory. 

Featuring a variety of art forms and responses to memory and memory loss. Along-

side is a display of donated artworks for a fundraising art auction on Friday 25 April 

at 7pm. 

Recollection exhibition 

A contemporary art exhibition exploring memory 

15 March – 19 April 

Open Tues – Sat 10am to 5pm 

Free admission 

Fundraising Art Auction 

Donated artworks on display 15 March – 25 April at THG to raise funds for the Honiton 

Memory Café, Honiton Hospital League of Friends and the THG Learning Programme. 

Auction Date : Friday 25 April 2014 at 7pm 

Auction Patron : Alan Cotton 

Auctioneers : Chilcotts 

Silent bids can be taken throughout the exhibition period at THG or online at Chilcotts.  

There are no reserves on the artworks. 

Will Writing Fortnight 12th -23rd May 
In aid of Hospiscare 

  
A great opportunity to make or update your Will and support your local hospice. 
 
Hospiscare is your local hospice charity caring for the people and their families in our community 
who are affected by terminal illness. We are only one quarter NHS funded so rely on the generosity 
of local people making gifts to us in their Wills to continue helping local people make the most of 
life. 
 
Having a professionally written Will is the best way to ensure that you can protect those you love 
and remember the causes you care about. 30 Devon solicitors are supporting Hospiscare’s Will 
Writing Fortnight and will write or update your Will for free so you can make a donation to Hospis-
care instead. 
  
This opportunity is open to everyone.  Simply choose a participating solicitor and make an appoint-
ment. Your most local solicitors include 
  
Honiton 
Beviss & Beckingsale Emily Dushynsky,  01404 548050 
Everys Ruth Godfrey, 01404 43431 
Cullompton - Dunn & Baker Melissa Down,  01884 33818 
For further information please phone Elizabeth on 01392 688020 or go 
to www.hospiscare.co.uk  for the full list.   
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CUP OF TEA AND BINGO 
 

 Our next get together will be on 
 Wednesday  2nd April 2014 

In the Parish Hall from 2.15 p.m. 
 

 Look forward to seeing a few more folk join us – it 
really is a very enjoyable couple of hours.   Please give it a try! 

 See you on the 2nd……………………………Louse and Joy  

8th April 

This will be In The Six 

Bells from 7.30pm.  All 

ladies are most wel-

come.  Next month we 

will change to the 3rd 

Tuesday of the month as 

some go to WI and don’t 

want to clash evenings! 

PIZZA KNOTS  
It is very simple recipe 
for pizza dough and I 
like it as not necessary 
to wait for long time 
to double dough.  
You really need 15 
minutes to double 
dough or little more 
depends of yeast.  Or 
if you have a bread 
maker it’s even easier! 

Ingredients: 
230 ml. warm water (45°C) 
1 tbsp sugar 
10g. dry yeast 
3 tbsp. olive oil (best you can get) 
1 tsp. salt 
310g strong white flour plus some for dusting 
 

In warm water dissolve yeast, add sugar, olive 
oil and salt and mix well. Pour the mixture in 
flour and make the dough and leave covered to 
rest 10-15 minutes somewhere warm. The 
dough will double. 
Roll out the dough and cut into strips about 
5cm (2”) wide and 20cm (8”) long.  Tie them 
into a simple knot (no scout badges required 
here) and bake for about 15 minutes on high 
shelf to 220-240°C. 
For something a little different add cheese or 
olives. 
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 Alan Jones      

 

Nature Notes 
Observations from March 

FENITON AND PAYHEMBURY 
MOTHERS’ UNION  

 
The report on our Lady Day Holy Communion Service being held on 25th 
March will be given next month. 
Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, 16th April at 29 Mount View, 

Feniton when we shall be delighted to welcome Kay Ammon to speak to us about 
“Empowering Mothers in Uganda” with her experience of promoting craft for women in East 
Africa. 

Best wishes for a happy Easter to everyone 
Marjorie Wright (Hon.Secretary) 

Hello again 
  
Well, Spring has sprung!  The birds are singing, the bees are buzzing and some butter-
flies are fluttering. 
  
It was very Spring-like on 24th February, so I was encouraged to take a walk down to 
Tuck Mill. Some primroses were flowering along the lane, but the recent storms have 
felled two trees by the river. Talking of primroses, have you seen them outside Nan's 
by Warren Close. They have special significance for Margaret and I because the seeds 
were sown by Jackie Platt, who lived there, and has since sadly passed away. 
  
The first early birds we hear singing are the robins, dunnocks and chaffinches, and they 
are now almost in full song. I must rise earlier in the morning, to hear the full dawn 
chorus! On a walk round Upton the other day, we saw several butterflies, including 
three lovely yellow brimstones, and five small tortoiseshells. These will have survived 
the winter, in a shed or similar hiding place.  Down in Cornwall, at Lanhydrock Na-
tional Trust garden, there were lots of butterflies, including some commas, so called 
because on their underwings, they have a small white mark, which looks like a comma. 
  
I was amazed to see on telly that some beavers have been spotted on the river Otter!  I 
thought they must have been otters, which is more likely, but no, they were definitely 
beavers. What do you know!! 
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PAYHEMBURY SPRING BULB 
AND FLOWER SHOW 

 
I am sure you will all agree that the hall looked and smelt fabulous 

last Saturday for the show. Thank you to everyone that came and 

took part making it another successful village event. We had 426 

entries and were pleased that Dr Tim Cox came and opened for us. 

 

Congratulations to all those who won prizes. 

 

In the children’s categories, Caitlin Brook, William Bentley and Amelia Wadsworth all won a 

Book Token. And well done to Lucy Weekes, Connor Williams, Naomi Gammon, Amelia 

Wadsworth, Sam Bentley and Will Wood who won Easter Eggs.  The silver salver went to 

Amelia Wadsworth and the Runner up Cup to Naomi Gammon.  Sylvia Evans swept the 

board winning three cups, a great achievement! The other cups were won by Joy Morgan, 

Roz Mullin, Dinah Pratt and Joan Jarvis. Well done to you all. 

 

I would like to say a big thank you to all those involved with the show, including the judges, 

stewards, washer uppers, those who helped set up and clear away, and who manned the 

stalls. Also big thanks to Steve and Sandra Ford for providing all the refreshments. 

 

If anyone has any feedback, or would like to discuss aspects of the show, please feel free 

to phone me on 01404 841843. 

Jane Wood 

Broadhembury and District Gardening Club. 
 
The Club will meet at the Broadhembury Memorial Hall on Wednesday 2nd April at 
7.30 p.m. Our speaker this month will be Mrs Marilyn White from Otter Nurseries and 
her subject will be ‘Pests and Diseases’. This will be followed by a Question and An-
swer session.  

We welcome plants from your garden for our 50/50  plant table. There will be a small ads. notice 
board so that garden tools etc. which are no longer required, will be for sale. There will be a seed 
exchange, raffle and refreshments as usual. 

Jenny. (Secretary) 
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Devon Carers pledges to improve Health and 

Wellbeing for carers 

Staff from Devon Carers will be working hard over the next three months to 

highlight the issues that face carers and the support available for them. 

A local awareness-raising campaign will focus on identifying carers who 

might benefit from a Carers Health and Wellbeing Check. 

Matthew Byrne, Manager of Devon Carers said: 

“We are delighted that Devon Carers has been selected to lead the 

Carers Week Quest in Devon. The campaign aims to be the greatest 

ever drive to reach out to the UK's carers – to identify carers in their 

local communities who are missing out on vital support and services. 

“Between now and Carers Week (Monday 9 to Sunday 15 June 2014) 

we will be raising awareness of carers and their needs, and working in 

collaboration with local organisations to enable carers to access Car-

ers Health and Wellbeing checks.” 

The very nature of caring – of being there for a loved one facing ill health or 

disability – means too often people don’t at first, or sometimes ever, identify 

themselves as carers and, therefore, miss out on support. 

Without the right help and support caring can have a devastating impact – 

carers can quickly become cut off with their physical and emotional health, 

work and finances all hit hard. 

The Carers Health and Wellbeing Check is an opportunity for a carer to dis-

cuss the impact of caring and how to access the right help and support. 

Carers can access a check by contacting Devon Carers on 08456 434 435 or 

online athttp://www.devoncarers.org.uk/book-an-appointment/. 

PLYMTREE SOUP LUNCHES 

 

This year’s last soup lunch is on Saturday April 5th   

12.00 – 2.00pm in The Village Hall.  If you’ve not been 

before – give it a try.  If you have you’ll know to come 

again! 
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The Parish Hall Committee and  

Pre-School invite you to: 

 

The USUAL  

Tea & Scrummy Cakes and some 

 

 

 

There will be an  

Easter Basket Parade  

and stalls of goodies! 

 

 Saturday 5th April 

Payhembury Parish Hall  

11am—12.30pm 
The profit from this event is divided between the hall and pre-school. 

There will be a 4 mile (slow pace) and 6 mile (faster pace) run from the Six 
Bells on Wednesday 2 April starting at 6:45pm. Just turn up and run. 

Contact Roger Saunders on 01404-841636 or visit 
www.honitonrc.com a few days before the run for more details.  

Car Boot Sale 
Some people from church are hoping to go to Exeter Cattle Market 
with items to sell at the Car Boot Sale, sometime in May or June.  
Details later.  In the meantime if you have any appropriate items 

you would like to get rid of, please contact Lesley Elford on 
850356.  This will be raising money for Payhembury Church funds. 
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Green Payhembury 
 
 Even more reason to be cheerful when the sun comes out!....... 
 

Parish Hall 
In March you may see activity in, around and on the Parish Hall.  On Thursday 13th 
March, Rudge Renewables started to fit a 40-panel 10kWp Solar Photovoltaic system 
on the south side of the roof which will generate electricity whenever the sun shines 
(or even when a cloudy sky is reasonably bright). 
 
The Parish Hall Committee has invested approximately £14,000 of the community’s 
funds into this project, with the following benefits in mind: 
The anticipated financial benefit is just under £2,000 a year, meaning that the in-
vestment will be paid off between 7 and 8 years from now.  Thereafter, until 20 years 
from now, the Hall will be better off to the tune of approximately £2,000 every year 
(an overall benefit of £26,000 over 20 years). 
We will reduce the impact of unforeseen energy price increases. 
We will be generating clean, renewable energy. 
 
Although it may be a little while before the direct benefits are realised by Hall users, 
eventually this means that, over 20 years, the Hall will have £26,000 to use on facili-
ties development or maintenance, equipment, or reduced user charges (as decided by 
the elected Committee) which otherwise we, as a community, would not have had.  
This could turn out to be even greater than projected if electricity prices increase 
faster than the standard projections. 
Thanks go to the Committee for making the decision to invest in the future. 
 

Payhembury School 
Payhembury School also saw the potential in renewable energy and fitted a 4kWp So-
lar PV system on its outdoor shelter last year.  Since then it has generated 1.2 mWp.  
The School will be better off by approximately £900 per year (net) over a 20-year pe-
riod.  
Thanks are due to the FOPS Committee for raising the money, to the team of hard-
working volunteers for their huge effort into the Shelter extension which made fitting 
the PV possible, and to Penny Hammett the Head Teacher, for having the foresight to 
see the potential of the project straight away.  Thanks also to Rob Leach who donated 
some of the Solar PV panels, which significantly reduced the cost to the school. 
 
Kevin Wooff  
Parish Hall Committee (Maintenance & Sustainability)  
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Payhembury Weather   www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rainfall:  In February we had twice the normal rainfall with many storms yet again queuing up to 
sweep across Devon. This winter southwest England and south Wales has seen 632.5mm of rain 
beating the previous record of 610.7mm in 1990. The south-east was wetter compared to its 
average than the south west. Things have settled down in March with a dry period during the first 
half of the month.  
 
Temperatures: The mean temperatures over the past two months have been well above average 
by over 2degC making it a warm winter with no sign of snow to date and only a few frosts experi-
enced. Globally 2013 was among the top ten warmest years since records began. 
 
Weather  elsewhere: The strong storms have transferred from battering the UK to herald the start 
of Autumn in New Zealand with a tropical cyclone threatening N. Island and Christchurch flooded. 
California continues to suffer drought conditions. 
 
Roger Saunders     Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman  

Soup Lunch & Gift Aid 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported this venture.  It 
was a very enjoyable time spent eating delicious 

homemade soup and cakes and having a good chat.  
The sum of £230 was raised. 

Well done! 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC 
Feb 13/Mar 13 

(14 days) 
1960-90 

Climate 

Measured 

Averages 

Warmer or colder 

than average? 

Max Temp 7.5/9.6 7.6/8.7 Warmer/Colder 

Min Temp 1.7/2.7 1.3/1.9 Colder 

Mean Temp 4.6/6.2 4.4/5.3 Colder 

Temp Range 5.7/7.0 6.3/6.8  

    
Highest Max 14/19.5 11.8/13.8 8 March 13 

Lowest Min -9/-9 -1.8/-3.8 14 March 13 

Lowest Max -3/0.5 2.7/2.4 11 March 13 
Highest Min 10/11 6/9.2 8 March 13 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max 

Feb 13 77 35 10 Feb 13 

Mar 13 (14 
days) 

33 12 8 Mar 13 
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Dear Friends,  

As you can see we mice are really happy, 

Do you know why? Well the sun has got its 

hat on and it’s come out to play! WE have 

been able to run around outside instead of 

having to stay indoors in the dry, it’s been 

great to feel the sun on our furry backs. It’s been even funnier to see some 

knobbly knees appearing around the village, they do look a bit white but soon 

they will be brown. What we really like is to see the lovely spring flowers, 

the snowdrops and crocuses and daffodils in the churchyard look lovely. Do 

you know Dad mouse picked a couple of snowdrop heads for Mum mouse the 

other day and put them in our nest, we thought he was soppy but Mum was 

very pleased, she squeaked with delight.  

It’s been lovely to see people arrive in church not dripping wet. 

We must say we did enjoy the soup lunch this month, all those delicious 

crumbs left for us to eat and some lovely chocolate cake crumbs as well, 

yum, yum. 

We also had a lovely baptism, Lily Martin and her family came to church for 

her christening, she wasn’t too keen on Rev Cate pouring water over her 

head though, we were watching from on top of the screen, but no one saw us!  

Soon it will be wedding time, Amy and Sam’s. Grandma mouse says she can 

remember Amy coming to church with school when she was little, I hope 

they have some nice tasty confetti for us to nibble. Thinking of food I can 

here Mum calling for tea, cheery bye,     Parchie  

 
AT LAST the clarets have beaten our bitter rivals BLACKBURN ROV-
ERS after 35 years of waiting, so I was on a high for quite a while!! 

so with 4 wins, 1 draw and no defeats we are still in second place in 
the championship.  now that the weather is improving it's nice to see 

people out walking and pottering about in the garden, and I have 
also dug my shorts out till at least November. 

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!!  MARTY. 

                                      

CLARET’S CORNER 
                                     by our postie Marty 
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Party in the Park 2014 

Save the date—Saturday 5th July 

Slade Barton swimming pool… 

...will be open again from Tuesday 22nd April on Tues-
day mornings for a 'Quiet Swim' session (18+), from 

9am-1pm and on Wednesday evenings again 18+, from 6.30-9pm. 
Applepips and Payhembury Pre-School have a session available on a Thursday in - Term 

time only -  between 9am and 3pm. During the school holidays there are two sessions: Mon-
day 9am-1pm and Thursday 9am-1pm (a prompt 1pm finish please). 

If you have any queries please do give me a call. 
Thanks, Nicki Leach 841408  
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PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 

OPENING HOURS AND CONTACT DETAILS 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Tel: 01404 841856 or (info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk) 

INFORMATION PAGE 
 

Non urgent police contact: 101    **NOTE CHANGE OF NUMBER** 
 
Honiton Hospital: 01404 540540 
Your Parish Council: 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 
Di Somers (01884 277390)   Robert Leach (01404 841409) 
Pete Long (01404 841638)   Keith Williams (01404 841772) 
Clive Fowler (01404 841646)  Jon Scarle (01404 841466) 
Clare Doble  (01404 841758)  Sue Morris, Parish Clerk (01404 850094) 

 
Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0845): 
General Enquiries 0845 155 1015 Registrars  155 1002 
Roads & transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability information 155 1005  Children/families 155 1013 
Emergencies: 
Social Care (0845 600 0388), Highways( 01392 383329 ) Animal welfare, petrol, explosives (01392 
499499) 
Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395): 
Switchboard  516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237  Environmental health  517456 
Dog/pest control  571517  Council tax/benefits   517446 
Missed bins/recycling 571515  Car park fines    571643 
Bus passes   571500  Planning matters   517475 
County Councillor Paul Diviani – 0845 3285 788 
District Councillor Philip Skinner – 01404 822855 

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

PLEASE CONTACT LOUISE GRANGER FOR DETAILS 01404 841457 
(before 6pm. please)  

Monday—Friday 8.00am to 7.00pm 

Saturday 8.00am to 1.00pm 

Sunday 8.00am to 12.00pm 
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CALENDAR FOR APRIL 2014 

Wed 2 2:15pm Bingo 

Sat 5 Tea & Cakes Easter Fun 11:30am 

Sunday 6 Service Morning Worship 11.00am 

Tue 8 Girls night out 7:30pm The Six Bells 

Sunday 13 Service  Café 10:30pm, Evening worship 6:30pm at Ottery St Mary 

Wed 16 Mother’s Union 

Thu 17 Payhembury foot washing 

Fri 18 Easter Extravaganza 10-12noon Payhembury 

Sat 19 Children's Easter tea party 

Sunday 20 Service  Joint service at Feniton 11:00am 
4.00pm DEADLINE FOR NEXT PARISH PAPER 

Mon 21 First day of summer term 

Wed 23 Coffee morning 11am 

Sat 26 Churchyard Clean up 10am-12noon 

Sunday 27 Service  All ages service 11:00am 
School working party and wild area clearing day with BBQ 

Early May dates: Sun 4th  Story Time Feniton 10:00am , Christian Aid week 12th—17th May, Soup lunch 12th 
May 12– 2pm 

Mon 5 May “May Day Festival” Payhembury school 

MONDAY Apple Pips  
Youth Groups 

9.30—11.30am 
5.30—8.45pm 

TUESDAY Pre-school 
Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.00—3.00pm 
10.15—11.30am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pre-school 
Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.00—12.45pm 
9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 
7.30—10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-School 11.30—12.45pm 

FRIDAY Pre-School 11.30—12.45pm 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 


